
MEMORANDUM 

   

 

 TO: Mayor Walker and Councilors 

 FROM: M McPherson, City Administrator 

 SUBJECT: Authorize Execution of Task Order 8 – Beacon 
Replacement at Airport 

         DATE:        January 11, 2022 

  

 
Background:  
The beacon at the airport is beyond the end of its useful life.  Parts are difficult if not impossible to 
find and Public Works has gotten creative in keeping it operational. 
 
Analysis:  
The 2022 CIP includes a line item for the beacon replacement; this expense is eligible for funding 
and will be funded 90 percent by the FAA, five percent by state funds and five percent by the city.  
Estimated project cost is $100,000. 
 
In order to make the FAA grant deadline, the design work, construction documents and bidding 
needs to be completed by the April 2022 grant deadline.  A task order is attached for the Council’s 
review. 
 
Recommendation:  
Staff recommends that the City Council authorize execution of Task Order 8 for replacement of the 
beacon at the airport. 
 
 


